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Summary of the meeting of August 17, 2010

The Chair, Ambassador Virgilio Alcántara, Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic to the OAS, called the Committee meeting to order and presented the order of business, document CP/CAAP-3068/10 rev. 1, for consideration.  There being no comments by the delegations, the order of business was adopted without changes.
1. Election of Vice Chairs

Pursuant to Article 28.a of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, the Committee then elected its Vice Chairs. The Alternate Representative of Bahamas to the OAS, Dr. Nicola Virgill-Role, proposed that Minister Alberto del Castillo, Alternate Representative of Mexico, be elected First Vice Chair. That nomination was seconded by the delegation of Guatemala. The candidate was elected by acclamation. 

The Chair congratulated Minister del Castillo on his election and pointed out that since no interest had yet been expressed in filling the position of Second Vice Chair, that election would be postponed for a subsequent meeting. 

2. Presentation and consideration of the 2010-2011 Work Plan

The Chair presented to the Committee the Work Plan (document CP/CAAP-3066/10 rev. 1) containing the mandates assigned to the CAAP by the Permanent Council at its meeting of July 21, 2010, pursuant to Article 30 of the Rules of Procedure of the Council, and specifying the activities to be undertaken by the CAAP in 2010-2011. The President described some of those activities, as follows:
· Consideration of the proposed program-budget of the Organization for 2011. For that, he proposed: (1) The establishment of two working groups, one to review the proposed program-budget and the other to consider the draft resolution to be submitted to the General Assembly at its special session; (2) The preparation by the Secretariat of a document with details regarding the budget and the impact it would have on the Organization (document circulated with the classification CP/CAAP-3069/10); (3) The presentation–by delegations with proposals and requests for increases in the budgetary allocations of particular areas of the General Secretariat–of counter-proposals for cuts in some other area.

· Pursuant to the pertinent resolutions of the General Assembly, the CAAP will receive the annual, half-yearly, and quarterly reports of the General Secretariat, that is to say, the administrative and financial management reports, as well as other reports related to other administrative facets of the General Secretariat. 
· In addition, one of the principal tasks of the CAAP during this period will be to implement resolution CP/RES. 971 (1751/10), “Amendment of Resolution CP/RES. 965 (1733/09), ‘Templates to be Used by the Permanent Council for Resolutions to be Referred to the General Assembly for Consideration.” 
· Revision of the scale of quotas.  In keeping with resolution AG/RES. 1 (XXXIV-E/07), adopted during the thirty-fourth special session, held in November 2007, the percentage assessment scale is due to be updated in 2011, using the same methodology as that adopted in 2007 to calculate the scale of quotas of the member states to finance the Regular Fund of the Organization. 
· Finally, the Chair proposed that the CAAP Working Group to Review OAS Programs continue its work following the conclusion of the special session of the General Assembly scheduled for September in such a way as to be able to continue implementing the Work Plan of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) for reviewing OAS programs.

The delegations exchanged views and asked questions on the subject and regarding the Work Plan presented by the Chair. Some questions were asked about implementation of resolution CP/RES. 971 and the plan for training delegations in the costing of draft resolutions. Delegations also inquired about the chapter-by-chapter review of the program-budget, and it was pointed out that decisions on the program-budget would be adopted at the end of the review of all the chapters and once all the issues had been examined. It was agreed to proceed as follows. The delegations also asked the Secretariat to distribute the preliminary outcome of the priority-fixing exercise informally as a working document, as agreed by the delegations present at the meeting.  In that connection, mention was made of the need to know the estimate costs entailed in the resolutions adopted at the most recent General Assembly, held in Lima.

The Chair emphasized that the working groups would work parallel to one another and that the proposed calendar of meetings could be adjusted if necessary. Overall, the delegates supported the Chair’s proposal regarding the CAAP Work Plan, which was approved without any changes. 

3. Establishment of Working Groups to review the Proposed Program-Budget of the Organization for 2011 and election of their officers

Pursuant to Article 13 of the Rules of Procedure of the Permanent Council, the CAAP established the following working groups:

· Working Group to Review the Proposed Program-Budget for 2011, and 

· Working Group to Prepare the Draft Resolution on the Program-Budget for 2011.

The Chair of the CAAP suggested that the Vice Chairs of the CAAP should chair the working groups. Accordingly, the Committee agreed that Minister Alberto del Castillo, Alternate Representative of Mexico and Vice Chair of the CAAP would chair the Working Group to Review the Proposed Program-Budget for 2011 and that the Second Vice Chair, once elected, should in addition chair the Working Group to Prepare the Draft Resolution on the Program-Budget for 2011.

4. Presentation of the Proposed Program-Budget of the Organization for 2011 
Ambassador Frank Almaguer, Secretary of Administration and Finance, presented the Proposed Program-Budget of the Organization for 2011, document CP/doc.4503/10, along with a guide to the budget, document CP/CAAP-3069/10, to the Committee members.

The delegates expressed preliminary views regarding the Secretary General’s proposal and Ambassador Almaguer’s power point presentation. The delegations commented on the Organization’s priorities and on the need for them to be adequately funded.  They also recalled the political decision adopted during the General Assembly in Lima (June 2010) regarding the reduction of the budget ceiling.  Some delegations told the Secretariat that they would send their questions or requests for further information in writing to the Secretariat. The Chair therefore asked that the information be sent in writing to the Secretariat of the CAAP, for due processing of the request and provision of accurate information in good time.

There being no further comments, the Committee took note of the presentation by the Secretariat and the comments of the member states.

5. Other business

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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